Letter of Explanation
Stuart Avenue Name Change
8/14/23

The applicant is requesting approval of a street name change to rename a small portion of
Stuart Avenue to Virginia Avenue. This request is required by Louisville Metro in
conjunction with their review of an adjacent proposed subdivision. This segment of Stuart
Avenue has no addresses assigned to it and the only two adjacent property owners have
provided their consent. This change will eliminate any potential future confusion regarding
conflicting street names and will improve safety in emergency situations.
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